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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
TANISHA EDWARDS, CHIEF FINANCIAL OFFICER AND DEPUTY CHIEF OF STAFF TO THE SPEAKER
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

PROPOSED INT. 759 -B
COMMITTEE: Public Safety

	TITLE:  A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to a catalytic converter etching program.
	Sponsors: Lee, Holden, Hanks, Brooks-Powers, Velázquez, Mealy, Restler, Farías, Schulman, Won, Hanif, Riley, Abreu, Louis, Joseph, Brannan, Williams, Dinowitz and Ariola

	SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION:  
This bill would require the Police Department (NYPD) to establish a program to provide the public with etchings that affix or engrave identifying numbers into catalytic converters of vehicles for the purpose of assisting law enforcement investigations and deterring theft of such parts. 

	EFFECTIVE DATE: This local law takes effect 90 days after it becomes law 

	FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: 2024 

	FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT: 

	

	Effective FY23
	FY Succeeding
Effective FY24
	Full Fiscal
Impact FY24

	Revenues (+)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures (-) 
	$0
	$50,000
	$50,000

	Net
	$0
	$50,000
	$50,000




	IMPACT ON REVENUES:  There is no estimated impact on revenues as a result of this legislation.

	IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is estimated that the impact on expenditures of this legislation would be approximately $50,000. It is anticipated NYPD would incur an annual Other than Personnel Cost (OTPS) of $50,000 to provide and distribute etching kits required under this bill. It is anticipated that there would be no Personnel Cost (PS) cost resulting from the enactment of this legislation because the Department would utilize existing resources to fulfill its requirements.

	SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: General Fund

	SOURCE OF INFORMATION: New York City Council Finance Division
                                              New York Police Department Legislative Affairs Unit 

	ESTIMATE PREPARED BY:   Owen Kotowski, Financial Analyst            
ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY:  Crilhien Francisco, Assistant Director
         Chima Obichere, Deputy Director

LEGISLATIVE HISTORY: This legislation was introduced to the Council as Intro. No. 759 on October 12, 2022 and was referred to the Committee on Public Safety (Committee). The Committee heard the legislation on October 20, 2022 and the legislation was laid over. The legislation was subsequently amended, and the amended legislation, Proposed Intro. 759-B, will be considered by the Committee on December 7, 2022. Upon a successful vote by the Committee, Proposed Into. 759-B will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on December 7, 2022.  

	DATE PREPARED: DECEMBER 6, 2022


  
Proposed Intro. 759-B	 Page 1
image1.png




